


Science and Medicine faculty member. The other member(s) may be selected from the 
Program faculty or from other departments. In exceptional circumstances, and with the 
approval of the DGS, a member of the committee may be appointed from outside Yale. In 
all cases, it is the student's responsibility to contact the faculty members and to ask them 
to serve on the committee. 

The Prospectus Colloquium 

Upon completion of the prospectus draft, the student should contact the committee 
members to set a date for the prospectus colloquium. The student should consult them 
well in advance of the date he/she would like the defense to occur. The colloquium itself 
is an academic discussion of approximately an hour in length in which the committee 
members ask questions, assess the strengths and weaknesses of the prospectus, and make 
suggestions of ways in which the project could be strengthened. At the end of the 
colloquium the committee members normally sign a form stating that the prospectus is 
satisfactory and that the student has been admitted to candidacy. It is the responsibility of 
the student to obtain the form from the Graduate Registrar and to bring it to the 
colloquium. 

The committee may return the prospectus and ask that the student revise and improve it 
within a stated period of time. The members of the committee will be expected to specify 
the ways in which the prospectus needs to be revised and improved. The committee also 
has the option to fail the prospectus. In that exceptional case it will then be the 
responsibility of the Program Chair and DGS, in consultation with the adviser and 
faculty, to determine whether the student will be allowed to prepare a new prospectus on 
a different topic. Fortunately, such outcomes are rare. 

By approving the prospectus, the committee declares that it deems the topic to be 
intellectually worthwhile and practically feasible. The student is then ready to begin the 
research for the dissertation itself. Although the prospectus is the basis for the 
dissertation, it is not a binding document and the student, like all researchers, is free to 
depart from it as the material that he or she finds demands. The prospectus is a statement 
of intention, not a contract. 




